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1. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  

2. Mayor Nagy called the meeting of the council meeting to order. 

3. Roll Call was taken voice roll call, all council members present:  

Mayor: Mayor Carol Nagy 

Fiscal Officer: Lisa D. Heft  

President Pro Temp: Andrew Borck  

Council Members:               Gray, Gring,  Miller, Perry and Rivera 

Absent  George Miller and Sabrina Rivera 

Solicitor: Paul Skaff   

Street/VA 

Zoning  

Nate Light and Carl Roberts 

Melissa Vogelsong 

  

Visitors:    Northwest Signal reporter, Randall Johnson and Mrs. Johnson 

 

4. Borck moved Gring 2nd to approve the journal of proceedings for the April 28th  

2025  meeting all yes by voice roll call, proceedings stand adopted. Ms. Perry reported 

that Ms. Lynn Brown has resigned from the Parks Committee. The mayor can appoint 

someone. It was suggested that Pastor Charles may be interest as he comes to the park 

committee meetings.  

5. Fiscal Officer Report and approval of the pending bill payments.  moved  2nd to 

approve payment of accounts from April 29-May 12th  2025, all yes by voice roll call, 

payments stands adopted. The April 2025 Bank Reconciliation was presented and 

approved.  

6. Visitors input for the good of the Village:    

A. Randall Johnson presented a receipt for the tree he had removed from partially on his 

property at 205 Woodlawn and on the village property at a cost of $1400.00. Gring 

moved Perry 2nd to approved reimbursement of $700.00 to Mr. Johnson, all yes 

motion carried.  

7. Department Reports:   

 A. Mayor: 

   1.  Mayor Nagy reported she received a call concerning a resident that was 

burning brush in the village.  There is no burning in the village, this should be reported 

to the sheriff. The village only picks up brush if there is brush down from storm 

damage. 

 B.  Solicitor:    

  1.   Nothing to report.  

        C. Streets/Village Administrator:  

   1. Mr. Light reported that he is working on water issue on Beaver Street.  

  D. Zoning Inspector: 

   1. Ms. Vogelsong reported there have been many shed permits issued. It    

was reported that the person who purchased the bar in town has been in contact with zoning, 
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they are working out details when they can meet. The new owner is in no hurry and has many 

ideas for this property. There is also a pole barn that is going to be built in the village.  

 8. Committee Reports: 

A. Finance, Audit and Personnel Committee:   

B. Streets, Storm Sewer Sidewalks and Property.    

C. Parks and Recreation:  

D. Rules and Ordinances:    

E. Trees and Noxious Weed:  

F. Building  Property, Community Center/Senior Center:  

G. Public Services:   

9. Old Business: 

A. Ms. Perry presented a quote from Herron’s Amish Furniture in the amount of 

$18,113.00 for the purchase, installation, vinyl border and mulch.  This mulch 

is the required 6 inches deep for safety. Perry moved Gray 2nd to approve 

this purchase not to exceed $18,500.00 from the park budget, all yes by 

voice roll call motion stands adopted.  

10. New Business:  

A. Ms. Perry reported she has been in contact with someone who is interested in 

using the village ball field for a coed league. It has been several years since a 

league has used the ball field. The cost of the ball lights is a big factor as they 

are very expensive to turn on. Mr. Light will look to see if these lights have 

been repaired. Mr. Gray stated at one time, the electric box had a ground issue. 

Field prep and cleanup is another factor to consider. The last time a league 

used the field the cost was $400.00 per team. Perhaps a deposit may be 

collected on field use. More discussion to follow.  

B. Paul Gray presented a new American Flag and Bunting to the village.  

C. Ms. Perry reported that her neighbor on Haley Street has planted trees along 

the back side near her property and she does not now have access to her back 

yard. Ms. Perry thought there was an alley that ran along her back property 

where the trees have been planted.  Though after looking at Henry County Map  

at 455 South East Street, there is NO alley behind Ms. Perry’s property.  

11. Executive Session:  

12. Items of concern:  

13. Adjournment: Perry moved Gring 2nd to adjourn  @ 7:47 PM 

 

_______________________________                        _______________________________ 

Lisa D. Heft Fiscal Officer                                    Mrs. Carol Nagy Mayor 
        


